
' Ministry 
of Defence 

FOl2021/00089 
E-mail: Navysec-foimailbox@mod.gov.uk 

27 January 2021 

Dear 

Release of Information 

Thank you for your correspondence of 4 January 2021 in which you requested the following 
information: 

'Hi I am writing as I would like some more information regarding an Ministry Of 
Defence Press Release published 04/01/2020 
https ://www .gov. u kl government/news/carrier-strike-group-hits- important-milestone 

The article men~ions that Japan & The United Arab Emirates was included in working 
with the Carrier Strike Group can I ask in what way were these two countries 
involved.' 

Your enquiry has been considered to be a request for information in accordance with the 
Freedom of Information Act 2000. 

A search for .the information has been completed within the Ministry of Defence and I can 
confirm that information in scope of your request is held. In response to your request, I can 
advise that Japan and the United Arab Emirates provided military observers to the NATO 
Joint Warrior exercises held in Autumn 2020, by way of engaging in our Carrier Strike 
Group's Initial Operating Capability programme. 

If you have any queries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the 
first instance. • 

If you wish to complain about the handling of your request, or the content of this response, 
you can request an independent internal review by contacting the Information Rights 
Compliance team, Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO­
FOI-IR@MOD.GOV.UK). Please note that any request for an internal review should be 
made within 40 working days of the date of this response. 
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If you remc;1in dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint directly 
to the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of 
Information Act. Please note that the Information Commissioner will not normally investigate 
your case until the MOD internal review process has been completed. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, 
Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. Further details of the role and powers of the 
Information Commissioner can be found on the Commissioner's website at 
https://ico .orq .uk/. 

Yours sincerely 

Navy Command Secretariat - FOi Section 
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